COMPETITION SECRETARY'S REPORT FOR MEETING 14th NOVEMBER 18

Due to a waterlogged course earlier in the month, the October Sunday medal was eventually played on the 28th. Only seven ladies competed for the medal, partly due to the start of the Winter League and some ladies already having signed up for this competition. It was a cold, showery day and scores were generally average. Best of the bunch was Sue Annibal, who carded at nett 73 and took maximum Order of Merit points.

Sue carried her winning form into November by taking the Sunday and Tuesday medals. Seven ladies signed up for the Sunday competition, played on a crisp autumnal day and, with a nett score of 72, Sue took the honours five shots clear of the field. Thirteen ladies played in the Tuesday medal, Sue carding a nett 73. With maximum Order of Merit points on both tables, Sue has made a storming start to the new season.

As the medals in December have been voted non-qualifiers by the Committee, it has been possible to determine the winner of the 2018 EGU Medal Winner's memento. With an exceptional summer, the player returning the four best nett scores is Myra Le Sage with scores of 66, 68, 69 and 75, a fabulous 10 under par. The medal winner's pack-up will be sent out automatically by the EGU at the end of the year. We can then present Myra with the Memento and complete the paperwork necessary to enter Myra into the field of players who will go on to compete in the Regional Finals next year. At 10 under par, I'm sure Myra's place in the finals is a shoo-in.